
 

 

ATTENTION:         03 April 2018 

Executive Mayor Herman Mashaba 

 

Dear Mayor Mashaba, 

 

Pavements on The Avenue and African Street 

 

I write to you in desperation, having exhausted all other mechanisms open to a resident of 

Johannesburg. In 2017 a company was granted a wayleave to dig up pavements on The 

Avenue, in the suburbs of The Gardens, Orchards and Norwood. Though I cannot be sure, the 

company appears to be either Telkom or OpenServe. 

Once they had completed their work, they left damaged and unwalkable pavements. This was 

brought to the attention of our local Councillor, Councillor Fisher, and calls were logged for 

every instance on the JRA App on 28 January 2018. 

I have attached the calls logged as Appendix A to this letter. 

Since then calls have been closed without resolution of the issue, and no-one in the JRA is taking 

responsibility or is even interested in the matter. 

I have taken a photo of all problems today, and these are contained in Appendix B to this letter. 

As can be seen, these pavements are shameful, and are a danger to pedestrians. 

I am begging for your urgent attention to this matter. 

  

Yours sincerely, 

 

Brett McDougall 

Chairman 
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Appendix A: The State of Pavements 03/04/2018 
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